MINUTES

Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Wed. Sept. 5th 6:30PM

Westfield Mall Community Room

Riverside Dr. & Woodman
Present:  Anthony St. John, Office Ron Carter, Officer Brewer LAPD, Sheryl Cashman from Valley Glen CPAB, Scott Killan
Absent: Jeff Berk, Alan Taylor

Discussion of neighborhood reaction to recent earthquake activity.  Discuss plans for setting up earthquake info tables at local markets.  Anthony said that at the SONC “Day In The Park” an info table can be set up as well now that the Ralphs at Hazeltine is under construction.

Discussion with Officer Brewer about the lack of common radio frequencies among LAPD, LAFD, Red Cross EMT etc. that was part of the 911 Commission recommendations years ago still not being implemented.  

SLO Carter receives news that there is to be another change in the Capt. Position at Van Nuys Division.  He will bring news to the Sept. 10th Board meeting once he has authorization to announce it.

Anthony asks for Officer Carter’s help in finding one last Neighborhood Watch to receive the HAM Radio set.  The Watch must have at least one licensed HAM operator in its membership.  Anthony provides info on training classes.

Sheryl expresses the need for a Red Cross approved shelter in Van Nuys.  Also the need for a Valley Center for Emergency Operations.   She is attending our Committee meeting because she was told we have been aggressive in Emer. Prep.
Officer Carter reports that the program we initiated in this Committee of reaching out to the area Valet Parking companies and getting them to pass out info flyers on “Lock It Hide It Keep It” to their customers has resulted in a 35-40% decline in thefts from cars parked by the Valet companies.
Discussion of the new Alarm Company ACS in our area. They now have 80% coverage over ADT. Anthony questions the long term commitment of the company.  That this just may be the “honeymoon” phase until they move on.

Adjournment:  7:45PM

